SUNDAY SCHOOL ANNUAL EXAMINATION, Nov. 2022

CLASS I (Oral Examination)

Marks 100

I. Name the following

(10x 3 = 30)

- 1. Where did God place man to live?
- 2. What was the name of Enoch's son?
- 3. What was the name of Jacob's brother?
- 4. Who was the second king of Israel?
- 5. What was the name of the angel who appeared to Mary?
- 6. How many disciples did Jesus have?
- 7. How many sheep did the shepherd have?
- 8. What was the name of Moses' sister?
- 9. How many days did Jesus and the disciples stay in Samaria?
- 10. Who was the councilor who buried Jesus?

II. Answer the following

(5x 4 = 20)

- 1. What did Ishmael's mother do when they were thirsty in the deserts.?
- 2. What was the song that the choir of Angels sang together?
- 3. What did the Jewish leaders tell Pilate after Jesus was burried?
- 4. How did God created Man?
- 5.In what all ways did the soldiers torment Jesus?

III. Who said to whom?

(3x3=9)

- 1. Arise, go to Nineveh, that great city, and cry against it; for their wickedness is come up before me.
- 2. Fear not: for, behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people.
- 3. Behold the fire and the wood: but where is the lamb for a burnt offering?

IV. Complete the memory verses

(4x 4 = 16)

- 1. Let the children
- 2. She named him Samuel
- 3. Christ died for our sins
- 4. The eye that mocks a father

V. Recite 5 memory verses with references

(5x5=25)

SUNDAY SCHOOL ANNUAL EXAMINATION 2022

CLASS 2

(Oral Examination)

Marks 100

| I. | Answer the following | (10x 3 = 30) |
|------|--|---------------------------|
| | Which fruit did God command Adam and Eve not to eat' What was the name of Abraham's father? | ? |
| | What was the name of the place where Jacob slept? | |
| | Who was the mother of Joseph? | |
| 5. | • | |
| 6. | Which king of Israel was called as 'the wisest of the wis | e'? |
| | At which age did Jesus start his ministry? | |
| | From where did Jesus ascended to heaven? | |
| | What was the name given by Zechariah, the priest, to h. Which was the native land of Job? | is son? |
| II. | Answer the following question in about two or threeach. | ee sentence (5x 4 =20) |
| | What Job said when he lost his children and wealth? What did Elisha ask the widow of prophet's disciple to d | lo with the |
| | in the house? | |
| 3. | What did Jesus do to the eyes of the blind man? | |
| | What happened to both Lazarus and Rich man after the How did Judas betray Jesus? | ir death? |
| III. | Who said to whom? | (3x 4 =12) |
| 1. | "Do not be afraid. I bring you good news of great joy". | |
| | "My sons, what the people reported about your doings in pleasant". | s not at all |
| 3. | "Here is a boy with five small loaves and two small fish" | |
| IV. | Give the meaning of the following | (3x 2 =6) |
| | Marah 2. Siloam 3. Isaac | |
| IV. | Complete the memory verses | (4x 3 =12) |
| 2. | Abraham believed God, and it was credited | cts2.32 |
| 4. | The angel of the Lord encamps around | . Ps 34.7 |
| V. | Give any five memory verses that you have learned | I (5x 4 =20) |

CLASS 3

Time 2 hrs. Marks 100

| 1 Choose the correct answer from the bracket (1-10) | (10x1 = 10) |
|---|-------------|
|---|-------------|

- 1. What was the main message by John the Baptist? (repentance, eternity, salvation)
- What was it that God first declared good? (light, heavens,oceans)
- 3. Who was the prophetess who dwell in the house of God awaiting the coming of Jesus? (Anna, Daborah, Mary)
- 4. What was the name of the brother of Moses? (Aaron, Jonah, Joshua)
- 5. What was the name of Moses' wife? (Miriam, Rebecca, Ziporah)
- 6. Which was the native place of Hagar? (Egypt, Canaan, Babylon)
- 7. Whom did they force to carry Jesus' cross? (Simeon, Barabas, Joseph)
- 8. The place where Jacob ran to in fear of Esau-(Egypt, Canaan, Padanaram)
- 9. How many of Jesus' disciples went back to fishing? (12,10,7)
- In which town did Tabitha live? (Joppa, Lydda, Philippi)

■ Name the following (11-15)

(5x1=5)

- 11. Who was the king that imprisoned Peter?
- 12. Which Prophet cured Naaman of his leprosy?
- 13. At which place did the people choose Saul as a king?
- 14. When was the Christian Church formed?
- 15. What was the name of the temple Gate where the lame begger was begging?

III Fill in the blanks (16-20)

(5x 1=5)

| Till III till Blatinto (10 20) | (0/1 1 - (|
|--------------------------------|---------------------------------|
| 16. Jesus called the Canaanite | 's woman's faith as |
| 17. The Oil denotes | |
| 18. Elijah belonged to | region. |
| 19.Glory to God in the | , and on earth peace, good will |
| toward men. | |
| 20. The king saw | men in the fire. |

IV Write the meaning (21-25)

21. Ishmael 22. Pentecost 23. Nain 24. Tabitha

25.Meribah

V Match the following (26-30)

(5x2=10)

(5x2=10)

- 26. Talent Golgotha27. Elijah Jonathan
- 28. Jesus measure of money
- 29. Abraham Elisha 30. David - Isaac

VI Write True or false (31-34)

(4x1=4)

- 31. Goliath challenged Israelites for 40 days.
- 32. The tower of Babel was built at Egypt.
- 33. Tabitha was a disciple of Christ.
- 34. On the Mount of transfiguration three Holy men of the old Testament appeared there.

VII Who said to whom (35-38)

(4x2=8)

- 35."If thou wilt, let us make here three tabernacles"
- 36." There is just one foot distance between myself and death."
- 37. "My father, my father the chariot of Israel and the horsemen "
- 38." Are you the king of Jews? "

VIII Answer in a sentence or two (39-42)

(4x3=12)

- 39. How did Gehasi become a leper?
- 40. What of the Midnight announcement heard by the virgins?
- 41. How did Jesus care for his disciples who were tired after fishing?
- 42. What proclamation was heard from heaven at the time of Jesus' baptism?

IX Write an essay on any of the two.

(1x10=10)

43. a. Who are the enemies came against Israel? How many days Israelites were challenged? How did David kill Goliath?

OR

b. Explain the parable of talents.

X Complete the verses given below. (44-45) (3x2=6) 44.A ______ loves at all times 45. _____ sins from the beginning.

X Write the following verses (46-49)

(4x5=20)

- 46) Galatians 6: 10 47) Acts. 16: 31 48) Matthew 7: 7
- 49) Psalms 75 : 7 50) Psalms 103 : 3

SUNDAY SCHOOL ANNUAL EXAMINATION, 2022 CLASS 4 Time 2 hrs. Marks 100

1 Choose the correct answer from the bracket (1-10) (10x1 = 10)

- 1. Who was the son of Hannah?. (Ophni, Samuel, Phinehas)
- 2. At which age was the first son born to Enoch? (65, 75, 85)
- 3. In which language was the Old Testament written? (Hebrew , Latin , Greek)
- 4. To whom did God command "If you do well, will you not be accepted?" (Cain, Abel, Adam)
- 5. At which place did Terah die? (Sodom, Gomorrah, Haran)
- 6. How old were Abraham and Sarah when Isaac was born?. ((100,80), (100,90), (100,100))
- 7. Which is the Priestly Tribe?. (Judah, Levi, Naphthali)
- 8. Joseph was theth son in his family? (9, 10, 11)
- After which plague did Pharoah leave the Israelites? (Hail, Lice, killing of firstborn children)
- 10. Lifetime of Enoch was?. (622, 930, 365)

II Name the following (11-15)

(5x1=5)

- 11. The native place of Abraham?
- 12. Who was the favourite wife of Jacob?
- 13. Which name has got the meaning saviour?
- 14. Which king reigned Israel during the time of Elijah?
- 15. Name the Assyrian king who came for war against King Hezekiah?

II Fill in the blanks (16-20)

(5x 1=5)

- 16. Rahab hid the spies in
- 17. Moses spend......days on Mount Sinai with God.
- 18.....was one of the Pharisees and an important Jewish leader.
- 19. The second judging of Jesus was incourt.
- 20. On the 40th day after rising from the dead, Jesus went from.....to heaven.

IV Write the meaning (21-23)

(3x1=3)

21. Gethsemane 22. Bethesda 23. Carmel

V Match the following (24-28)

(5x1=5)

24. Ahab One among the spies

25. Joshua 10 plaques 26. Jezebel Sinful woman

27 .Pharoah His wife worshipped idols

28. Mary Bad woman

VI Write True or false (29-32)

(4x1=4)

- 29. Golgotha was the place where Jesus and His disciples used to pray regularly.
- 30. The Israelites were in the desert for 40 years.
- 31. The Risen Christ first appeared to Peter.
- 32. Joseph was the one who interpreted dreams to Pharoah.

VII Who said to whom (33-36)

(4x2=8)

- 33. "Do not curse that people ,they are a blessed nation"
- 34. "Though He slay me, yet will I trust Him.

 Even so, I will defend my own ways before Him."
- 35."Am I the guardian of my brother."
- 36. "I have not troubled Israel, but you and your father's house have"

VIII.State the reason (37-39)

 $(3 \times 3 = 9)$

- $37. \ \ For what \, reason \, was \, Joshua \, able \, to \, make \, the \, solar \, system \, stand \, still?$
- 38. Give reasons as to why finally Pharoah let the Israelites go?
- 39. Why did Jesus come forward to cleanse the Temple of God?

IX.Answer in two or three sentences (40-45)

 $(6 \times 3 = 18)$

- 40. How was the end of Eli the priest?
- 41. In order to save herself, what did Rahab have to do?
- 42. Seeing that God was pleased with the offering of Abel, what did Cain do?
- 43. On running away from Sodom and Gomorrah for their lives, why did Lots' wife turn back?
- 44. What does the sacrifice offered by Abraham symbolize?
- 45. What did Laban promise to give Jacob?
- **X.**46 What were the reasons for the brothers of Joseph to be jealous of him? $(1 \times 5 = 5)$

XI. Write the answer in not more than one Page (Any one) (1×12=12)

- 47. a) To whom all did Jesus appear after His Resurrection from the dead? Explain. (OR)
 - b). If you are not born of water and spirit you will not enter the kingdom of God. Explain its meaning and context.

XII. Write the verse (48-51)

(4×4=16)

48. 1 Cori. 2:9 49. 1 Timo. 6:10 50. John. 4:24 51.Luke. 18:07

SUNDAY SCHOOL ANNUAL EXAMINATION, 2022

CLASS 5 Time: 2Hrs
Marks: 100

I.Choose the correct Answer from the bracket (1-10) $(10 \times 1=10)$

- 1. At which place did Samuel choose Saul to be the next king in front of other people? (Mispah, Gilgal, Ramah)
- 2. Whose mother was Naimah the Ammonite woman? (Rehaboim, Jeroboam, Solomon)
- 3. Who was the Israelite king who went in search of food at least for his cattle? (Elijah, Ahab, Micaiah)
- 4. At what age did Aaron die? (100, 120, 123)
- 5. Who was a priest as well as a judge? (Samuel, Samson, Eli)
- 6. Which person killed more people at his death more than when he lived? (Aaron, Samson, Gideon)
- 7. Saul belonged to which tribe? (Judah, Levi, Benjamin)
- 8. Which was the first church in Europe? (Philippia, Corinth, Ephesus)
- 9. In which Roman Emperor's time was Perpetua martyred? (Septimius, Severus, Nero, Gallus Caesar)
- 10. Who was the person who cried loudly "Lord, do not hold this sin against them" (Cornelius, Barnabas, Stephen)

II.Name the Following (11-15)

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

- 11. What was the name of Gideon's father?
- 12. Name the Egyptian king who came in war against Rehoboam?
- 13. Name the birth place of Saint Sebastian?
- 14. The first person to be saved from Gentiles?
- 15. Who ruled Judea when John the Baptist started ministering in the wilderness?

III.Fill in the blanks (16-20)

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

- 16. On the day of the month of Abib was the Passover lamb slaughtered.
- 17. The honour of winning the war went to Deborah and the honour of killing the captain of the enemy's army went to
- 18. was the apostle of modern India.
- 19.was the third family to become Christians in the town of Philippia
- 20. went with Paul on his first missionary journey?

IV.Write the meaning of the following words (21-24) $(4\times1=4)$

21. Passover 22. Aaron 23. Gideon 24. Peter

V.Match the following (25-29)

(5×1=5)

25.The Lamb who was slain - Micaiah
26.Favoured of the Lord - Samson
27.Like the sun - Jesus
28.The Prophet who told the truth - Amos
29.Volunteer - Jedidiyave

VI. Write True or False (30-33)

 $(4 \times 1 = 4)$

- 30. Jonah disobeyed God and went to Nineveh
- 31. Elijah prayed and it did not rain for 3 years and 6 months
- 32. Polycarp was the first believer from Europe
- 33. Gideon built an altar and named it Jehovah Shalom

VII. Who said to whom? (34-37)

 $(4 \times 2 = 8)$

- 34. So he shall be your spokesman to the people. And he himself shall be as a mouth for you.
- 35. Up! For this is the day in which the LORD has delivered Sisera into your hand. Has not the LORD gone out before you?"
- 36. Did I not tell you I must do whatever the LORD says?"
- 37. For if you remain completely silent at this time, relief and deliverance will arise for the Jews from another place.

VIII. State the reason (38-39)

 $(2 \times 3 = 6)$

- 38. What was the reason for the Israelite king to inquire from Baal-Zebub, the god of Ekron?
- 39. Why is Gideon referred to as Jerubbaal?

IX.Answer in a sentence or two (40-42)

 $(3 \times 3 = 9)$

- 40. What vow did Jephthah take?. What did he sacrifice?
- 41. Which are the three phases of Moses's life?
- 42. For whom are the Cities of Refuge?
- X.43. What were the contributions made by the Foreign Missionary Rev. Robert F Cook to the churches in Kerala?. (1x5=5)

XI. Write short answer (Any one)

(1×5=5)

44. a). Explain how St. Polycarp died? **OR**

b). How did Geronimo the man with Islamic faith finally become a Christian?

XII. Answer in a Page (Any one)

(1×12=12)

- 45.a). What are the reasons for persecution of Christians and what did it result in?

 OR
 - b) What were the services of the couple Graham- Gladys?. How were they taken to the world with no death?

XIII. Complete the following verses (46-47)

 $(2 \times 3 = 6)$

- 46. Behold, a virgin shall conceive and bear a son, and shall name him
- 47. If you consider me ain the Lord," she said, "come and stay at my house".

XIV. Write the verses (48-51)

 $(4 \times 4 = 16)$

48. Luke. 14:26 49. John. 12:24 50. Esther 8:6 51. Psalms 112:1

| | SUNDAY SCHOOL ANNUAL EXAMINATION, 2 | 2022 |
|--------|--|--------------------------|
| | CLASS 6 | Time 2 hrs. Marks 100 |
| 1. C | Choose the correct answer from the bracket :(1-10) (1 | 0 x 1 = 10) |
| 1. | Who was the disciple that introduced Nathaniel to Christ | ? |
| _ | (Peter, James, Philip) | |
| 2. | What was the name of Timothy's grandmother? (Lois, Eunice, Feba) | |
| 3. | Birthplace of Job? (Bethlehem, Bethel, Uz) | |
| | Where did God give manna to Israelites? | |
| | (Sin, Shur, Kadesh) | |
| 5. | Who explained the dream of Nebuchadnezzar?? | |
| | (Daniel, David, Sammuel) | |
| 6. | Jehovah's ark that was brought out from the land of philis | tines was |
| | kept for 20 years in whose house? | |
| | (Obed-Edom, Aminadab, David) | |
| 7. | Name Abraham's Father? | |
| | (Jacob, Thereh, Isaac) | |
| 8. | To whom did Elisha reveal God's plan on his death bed? | |
| | (Joash, Elijah, Elihu) | |
| 9. | At what age did Moses die? (110, 90, 120) | |
| 10. | Who chose and brought a wife for Isaac? | |
| | (Abraham, Eliazer, Thereh) | |
| 11. I | Name the following (11-15) | $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ |
| | The throne where all wicked will be judged? | |
| 12. | The place where Jacob and his children stayed at Egypt? | ? |
| 13. | The women who got remuneration for feeding her own chi | ld? |
| 14.\ | Who said, "We have found the messiah(Christ)"? | |
| 15. | Who was the last ruler of Babylon? | |
| 11I. I | Fill in the blanks (16-20) | $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ |
| 16. | In prophetic spirit, called Jesus R | lock |
| 17. | The greatest Babylonian king, | |
| 18. | When there was famine in Bethlehem, Elimelech and far | nily went to |
| | the place called, | |

19. According to the Jewish law the man who hangs in the tree is 20. Jesus was baptized at the age of 30 in river.

| 1V. Write the meaning (21-25) | | | |
|---|---------------------------------|--|--|
| 21. Malachi | 22.Sarah | | |
| 23. Onesimus | 24.Bethlehem | 25.Ezra | |
| V. Match the following (2 | | $(5 \times 1 = 5)$ | |
| | who was chosen to onary journey | lead Israelites | |
| 28. Moses - proph | netess who praised | God with harp | |
| 29. Miriam - Drear | m interpreter | · | |
| 30. Thimothy - Excell | | | |
| VI. Who said to whom (31 | | $(4 \times 2 = 8)$ | |
| 31. "You will be with me to 32. "Let a double portion o | • | me" | |
| 33. "Where is the King's sp | | | |
| 34. "If they fully obey me a | | | |
| nations you will be my | • | | |
| VII. State the reasons (35 35. What were the reasons | , | $(2 \times 3 = 6)$ | |
| 36. Why did Saul become | | | |
| VIII. Answer in two or three | ee sentences (37-3 | 39) (3 x 3 = 9) | |
| 37. What is Discipleship? | | | |
| 38. What was Abigail's wis39. Describe the changes i | | nals after the establishment | |
| of the Kingdom of God | | iais after the establishment | |
| IX. Answer the following | g (40-41) | (2 x4 =8) | |
| 40.Enlist the main crowns | and write in a few w | vords about each | |
| 41.Name the disciples of C | | | |
| X. Answer in a paragrap42. Three Stages of Mose | | (1x5=5) OR | |
| Remarkable elements | 0, | | |
| XII. Write an essay not les | | | |
| 43.a) In what 3 ways is Jes | sus pictured as a SI OR | hepherd? | |
| | | n the character of Ruth | |
| XIII. Fill in the blanks (44.For by thee I have | 14-45) | (2x3=6) | |
| 45.Let no man despise thy | | | |
| • | | | |
| XIV. Write the following v | • | $(4 \times 4 = 16)$ | |
| XIV. Write the following v 46. Luke 23 : 34 48. Job 13 :15 | rerses (46-49) 47. Jam | (4 x 4 = 16) les 5 : 17,18 ammuel 5 : 10 | |

Time 2 hrs.

| | CLASS 7 | Time 2 hrs. Marks 100 |
|-------------------|--|--------------------------|
| 1 | Choose the correct answer from the bracket (1-10) | (10x1=10) |
| 1. | First step towards entering the eternal life with Jesus Ch | nrist is |
| 2. | (to be saved, baptism, speakig in other tongues) Who was the King of Palestine at the time of Jesus' birth (Pilate, Herod the great, Archelaus) | ነ? |
| 3. | By which emperor's proclamation that Jews had lost Pales (Alexander, Agustus Caesar, Hidrian) | • |
| 4. 5. | The main teaching subject of Jesus was | |
| 5. | (Galilee, Mount Olive, Jerusalem) | |
| 6. | Which is the first gospel that was written? | |
| 7. | (Mathew, Mark, John) From where onwards did Israelites start getting Manna? (Sin, Rephidim, Sinai) | |
| 8. | Whose descendants were the Kings of Judah? | |
| 9/ | (Pharaoh, David, Ahab) Who renovated the temple that was there at the time of Je (Darius, Nehemiah, Herod) | esus Christ? |
| 10. | How many people were raised from the dead by Jesus in ministry? (3, 7, 2) | n this public |
| 12. 13. 14. | Name the following (11-15) The younger brother of Caleb Founder of Holy Communion Judge who was a left hander The hill which is the centerpoint of the Old Testament The mother of Solomon | (5x 1 = 5) |
| 10 | Fill in the blanks (16 - 20) | (5 x1 =5) |
| | In Greek, the word is used for Bap Solomon wrote three thousand proverbs and | |
| | At the time of the secret coming of Jesus theprepared the church will be taken away from the earth. | • |
| 19. | Calvary is a word. | |

| 20 | gave | the name Pal | estine to the land | d of Canan |
|------------|---|--------------|--------------------|------------|
| IV | Write the meaning of (2 | | | (4 x 1 =4) |
| | Stephen 22. Israel | 23. Mes | hu 24. Hosa | ` , |
| | · | | 110 24.11056 | |
| ۷ | Match the following | (25 - 29) | | (5 x1=5) |
| 25. | Joshua Mos | | | |
| | Alexandria Egy | | | |
| | | uagint | | |
| 28. 29. | | _ | | |
| | | en calf | 24) | (2×2-6) |
| | Who said to whom and | , | , | (2x3=6) |
| | "Did you receive the Holy "If these should hold thei | | | .4" |
| VII | Give the reason (32 - | - | ione would cry oc | (3x2=6) |
| | , | , | | (3XZ=0) |
| | . God chose Noah in his generation | | | |
| | . It was necessary for Jesus to perform miracles . Jesus wept on seeing Jerusalem | | | |
| | | | 35 - 38) | (4x3=12) |
| | Answer in two or three sentences (35 - 38) (4x3=12) What is the significance of the Virgin birth of Jesus? | | | |
| | . How can we classify the miracles of Jesus? What are they? | | | |
| | What were the ten plague | | oud: What are th | , . |
| | Who were judges? For he | | ev rule Israel? | |
| | Answer in one paragra | | , | (2x4=8) |
| | Sermon on the Mount | , | | ` , |
| 40. | . What are the good qualities of David? | | | |
| Χ. | Answer in not less that | one page (A | Anv one) | (1x12=12) |
| | Explain the characteristic | | • , | , |
| | the temptation and the apt responses. | | | |
| | or | | | |
| | b) Explain about the Fou | gospels and | how Jesus Christ | t was |
| | revealed by each wri | • . | | |
| XI. | 42. Draw the map of Pale | stine and ma | rk the lake of Mer | om |
| | Sea of Galilee, Jerus | | | ···, · |
| | | , | | (1x7=7) |
| XII. | Write the Bible verses | (43-47) | | (5x 4=20) |
| | 43.Galatians 3 : 27 | , | . Mathew 7 : 12 | , ,,, |
| | 45. Acts of Apostle 17: 2 | 6 46 | 5. ISam. 7 : 12 | |
| | 47. 2 Chronicles 15 : 4 | | | |

CLASS 8

Time 2 hrs. Marks 100

1Choose the correct answer from the bracket (1-10) (10x1=10)

- 'The Bible is not against rational thinking. A study of the science of the universe is incomplete without a study of the Bible'. Who said this? (Martin Luther, Sir Isacc Newton, Abraham Lincoln)
- 2. How many chapters are there in New Testament? (27, 1189, 260)
- 3. Which Indian language was the Bible first translated? (Malayalam, Sanskrit, Tamil)
- 4. At what age did Adam die? (930, 100, 636)
- 5. Transforming a self-centered life to God centered life is called (Baptism, Resurrection, Sanctification)
- 6. In what period was Romans written? (AD 57-58, AD 61-63, AD 44-46)
- 7. Where the Tibor River is located? (Jerusalem, Africa, Rome)
- 8. Where is the birthplace of Paul? (Tarsus, Cyprus, Iconium)
- Who was the first Christian in Europe (Lydia, Timothy, Roman Jailor)

II Name the following (11-15)

(5x 1 = 5)

- 11. Which language is called the language of God and the mother of languages?
- 12. Which was the english Bible published in 1611?
- 13. Who was the slave whom Paul brought to salvation during his prison life in Rome?
- 14. Who was the first person who gave tithe?
- 15. Which is the last epistle written by Paul?

Fill in the blanks (16-20)

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

- 16. It is from the Greek word that the word sin has originated
- 17. Those who written manuscripts were called

- 18. The place where Paul wrote Ephesians is
- 19. It is by grace you have been
- 20..... was the centre of the three missionary journey of Paul

Write the meaning of the following (21-24)

 $(4 \times 1 = 4)$

- 21. Penin 22. Sin
- 23. Epistoli 24

24. Baptism

V Give the reasons (25-26)

(2 x2=4)

- 25. Riot at Ephesus
- 26. Epistles to Galatians is called the magnacarta of early church
- M Answer in two or three sentences (27-31)

27. Which are the four ways to be mature in emotionality?

- 28. What is the contribution of William Cary in Bible translation?
- 29. What are the consequences of sin?
- 30. What are the different names of the holy table?
- 31. Why is the epistle to Roman's called the basic document of salvation?

VII Explain with reference to the context (32-33)

(2 x3=6)

(5x2=10)

- 32. 'Come and help us'
- 33. 'If you conquer the deeds of the body, with the power of the Spirit, you will live for ever'

VIII Answer in one paragraph (34-37)

(4x4=16)

- 34. The Salvation of the Spirit
- 35. The financial responsibility of the Jews
- 36. Pauls voyage from Creta
- 37. Challenges and its solutions that the youths face for evangelism

IX. Explain in not less than one page (any two)

(2x10=20)

38. a) Write an essay of the Salvation of the body, Soul and Spirit

or

b) Write an essay about the financial point of view of Jesus Christ and the financial responsibility of the New Testament Church

O

c) Write an essay about the First missionary journey of Paul

XI. Write the verses as in the Bible (39-43)

(5x 4=20)

39. Acts 20:24

40. Mathew 16:18

41. Phil. 3:14

42. Psalms 50:5

43. Isaih 34:16

CLASS 9

Time 2 hrs. Marks 100

1Choose the correct answer from the bracket - (1-10) (10 x1=10)

- What was the thing that should not be added to the meat offering? (Salt, Honey, Oil)
- Which is the festival of 7th month?
 (The feast of the Passover, The feast of the Pentecost, The feast of Tabernacle)
- 3. Who was the didactic prophet? (Moses, Samuel, Nathan)
- 4. Which is the epistle that has not mentioned the second coming of Jesus Christ? (Romans, Galatians, Philippians)
- 5. Who was the prophet who grew under the spiritual discipline of Samuel? (Elijah, Dan, Gad)
- 6. Which was the festival that they started to celebrate later on other than what God had instituted? (The feast of Tabernacle, The feast of the Pentecost, the feast of Dedication)
- 7. Which prophecy was written in Aramaic and Hebrew languages? (Jeremiah, Ezekiel, Daniel)
- 8. What is the meaning of the Name Nahum? (the one whom God hides, Comforter, Embrace of love)
- What is the other name of the feast of Pentecost?(The feast of Tabernacle, The feast of the first fruits, the festival of weeks)
- 10. What is the key word of the book of Isaiah? (Love, Salvation, Peace with God)

Il Name the following (11-15)

(5x1=5)

- 11. Who made the first prophecy in the Bible?
- 12. In whose time where the sacrifices brought to an end?
- 13. Who conducts the tribulation?
- 14. Who is the ruler of the millennium?
- 15. Who is the prophet of social justice?

■ Fill in the blanks (16-20)

(5x1=5)

- 16. Prophet was a contemporary of Isaiah.
- 17. The 27th book of the Old Testament is.......
- 18. Because this coat extends from the neck to the feet, it is called the
- 19. Out of Five sacrifices is the only one in which there is no shedding of blood.
- 20. Is the first feast of Israel.

N Write the meaning (21-24)

 $(4 \times 1 = 4)$

21. Ro-l 22. Isaiah

23. Zecahriah 24. The Elder

V State the reasons: (25-26)

26)

- 25. What was the reason for God to allow exile for the Israelites?
- 26. Why is Micah called the little Isaiah?

VI Answer in two or three sentences: (27-32)

(6x 2= 12)

(2x2=4)

- 27. What are the objects used for Sin Offering?
- 28. How was the feast of the first fruit observed?
- 29. Who are the three messengers that are mentioned in the book of Malachi?
- 30. What are the facts that are there in the Burnt Offering?
- 31. What is the geography of the millennial kingdom?
- 32. The return of the 10 tribes that went to exile has not been completed. Why?

VII Answer in a paragraph (33-37)

(5x5=25)

- 33. The festival of dedication.
- 34. What are the signs of the nature that point to the return of Jesus Christ?
- 35. Describe the battle of Armageddon.
- 36. Describe the division of the prophetical books in relation to the national disaster of Israel.
- 37. What are the qualifications needed to be taken up at the secret coming of Jesus Christ?

Write an essay on any one of the following (1x15=15)

38. What are the events happen on the earth and Heaven when the tribulation goes on?

OR

What are the proofs in the Bible, which tells us that, the second coming of Jesus is the most important subject in the bible?

W Write the following verses (40-44)

(5x4=20)

39. Jermiah. 1:10;

40. Daniel. 12:1;

41. John. 6:51;

42.Hebrews.3:1:

43. Revelation. 21:1,2.

CLASS 10

Time 2 hrs.

Marks 100 1Choose the correct answer from the bracket (1-7) $(7 \times 1 = 7)$ 1) Who said, "He is no fool, who gives up what he cannot keep, to gain what he cannot lose" (Huldreich Zwingli, Jim Eliot, Neit Saint) When did Mary Immaculate start? (1864, 1874, 1884) What is the basic qualification for becoming a member of the church? (Repentance, born-again, anointing by the Spirit) 4) What is the Greek word used for Spiritual gifts (Charismatic, Charismata, Charisma) 5) Who reveals the will of God to man? (Prophet, Priest, King) At what age Jesus began his public ministry? (12, 30, 33)The creed of the Israelits is called (Cosmos, Torah, Mishna) Il Name the following (8-12) (5x1=5)8. Name the stream of thought that teaches the father, the son and the Holy Spirit are one in three guises. 9) What is the Greek word used in New Testament to refer the church? 10) Those who do not repent will go to this place after their death 11) From which word the name Peter is orginates? 12) In which country did Huldreich Zwingli born? **II Fill in the blanks** (13-17) (5x 1=5)13) ----is a programe prepared by Jim Eliot for Aucas tribe 14) As Holy Spirit is one among the Trinity, we may not the spirit 15) It is in two respect that the Holy Spirit is presented as fire, one is the and the other is the 16) The Greek word is the equivalant of the Hebrew word 17) is the official record of God's revelation **IV** Write the meaning (18-21) $(4 \times 1 = 4)$

20) Nico

21. Theos

.18) Hawa

19) Holiness

V Give reasons: (22-23) (2x2=4)

- 22) God sold out the Israelites to gentile kings
- 23) The age of the Holy Spirit is called the age of grace

Write the Answer in two or three sentences: (24-30) (7x 2= 14)

- 24) List out any four adjectives of Jehovah with their meanings
- 25) Mention the attributes that God alone can claim to have
- 26) What are the concept of trinity found in man?
- 27) Why is the Holy Spirit called the Spirit of Christ?
- 28) What three things do the Holy Spirit create conviction in man?
- 29) What are the names of the church?
- 30) Why are the Episcopal churches called so?

Explain with reference to the context (31-32) (2x4=8)

- 31) "My overwhelming desire is to please Jesus Christ"
- 32) Shall I not be in what is my Father's

VIII Answer in a paragraph (Any 4) (33-37) (4x4=16)

- 33) Infant Baptism
- 34) The use of Alcohol and its bad effects
- 35) The seven utterances on the cross
- 36) The benefits of the death of Christ
- 37) The phenomena of Trinity in nature
- IX. 38) Briefly explain the seven unique names of Jesus (1x7=7)

X Write an essay on any one of the following (1x15=15)

39. (a) Explain any four false practices in the christian community OR

b) Explain the unique history and contemporary witnesses about Jesus Christ. (Birth and childhood, the public ministy, chief subject of preaching, any two contemporary witnesses)

XI Write the following references (40-44) $(5 \times 3 = 15)$

40. Romans 12: 1 41) John 14:16 42) Luke 4:18,19 43) Exodus 15:26

44) 2 Cori. 13:14

CI ACC 11

Time 2 hrs.)()

| | CLASS II | Marks 100 |
|-----------------|--|-----------|
| 1Ch | noose the correct answer from the bracket - (1-7) | (7 x1 =7) |
| 1. | Which personality perspective is most desirable to Pete (Extrovert, Introvert, Amiable) | r? |
| 2. | The height of the New Jerusalem wall is cubits (140, 120, 144) | |
| 3. | Where do you find the new tree of life? (Garden of Eden, MillennialTemple, Jerusalem) | |
| 4. | Where did Daniel see the Ram in the Book of Daniel Cha (Jerusalem, Elam, Plain of Dura) | apter 8? |
| 5. | How often does the word hallelujah appear in the New Te (4, 7, 10) | estament? |
| 6. | Who is represented by the untouched stone? (Nebuchadnezzar, Christ, Daniel) | |
| 7. | Which church represents of the people whose clothes w soiled? | ere not |
| | (Philadelphia, Smyrna, Sardis) | |
| 8. | Name the following (8-12) Who founded the church at Ephesus? | (5x1=5) |
| 9. | Who is the glorious Judge? | |
| 10. 11. | During the reign of which Babylonian king did Daniel go Who was the Roman emperor who destroyed Jerusalem | |
| | Jesus? | |
| 12. | What ordinal number of zeal which John saw broken who heard the voice of the martyred souls under the Alter? | en he |
| | Fill in the blanks (13-17) | (5x 1= 5) |
| 13. | John saw the bride of the Lamb, not as a woman but as | a |
| 14. | The Church of Babylon is a that sits above the wa | aters. |
| 15. | When the trumpet is blown, the third tribulation begins | on earth |
| 16. | The lukewarm church is | |
| 17. | It was years from the calling of Abraham until Isr | ael left |

Egypt.

Write the meaning (18-20) $(3 \times 1 = 3)$ 18. Pergamos 19. Shabu 20. Smyrna V State the reasons: (21-22) (2x2=4)21. There was silence in heaven for about half an hour. 22. The Jew has to go through the last week of tribulation. Answer in two or three sentences: (23-29) (7x 2= 14)23. Who are the angels? What was the purpose of their creation? 24. How did Satan come to be? 25. How was the united Israel divided into two? 26. Why is the Eternal Gospel proclaimed in the three proclamations? 27. How does the personality of the introvert look like? 28. Why did Judah go into exile? 29. What is known as Jacob's tribulation? Annotate the following (30-32) (3x4=12)30. "If not, we will not serve the gods whom the king has erected" 31. . "A great voice from heaven will say, 'Come up here, and they will ascend to heaven." 32. . "Heavy stone rain will destroy all the flora and fauna" VIII Write in about a paragraph (Any 4) (33-37) (4x5=20)33. The tormenting of hell. 34. The woman wearing the sun. 35. The fifth trumpet. 36. The second dream of Nebuchadnezzar. 37. Apostasy. Write an essay any one of the following (1x15=15)38. a) Essay on the sevenfold description of Jesus. b) Prophet Daniel's Commentary on the Image of King Nebuchadnezzar X Write the following references (39-43) $(5 \times 3 = 15)$ (Only from NKJV or NIV) (pls write the version you are preferring) 39. Daniel 4:17 40. Rev. 15:4 41. Heb. 1:14

43. Rev. 14:13

42. 2. Cor 4:4.

CLASS 12

Time 2 hrs. Marks 100

- I. Write Short notes on (ANY FOUR) from the following Topics in one paragraph. (4x5=20)
 - 1. Different Religions of India
 - 2. Steps towards Divine Character
 - 3. Usage of Internet and Cyber security
 - 4. The Dark age and Reformation
 - 5. Persecution of the Church
 - 6. Israel A Miracle in the History of the World

II. 2. Write a Short Essay on (ANY FOUR) from the following Questions in no more than two pages.

(4x20=80)

- 1. "A Believer has to be deeply rooted in the Word of God and in the habit of Prayer" How we will prepare ourselves to be firm in Christian Life.
- 2. Explain the different terms and conditions God gives in each age and man's defeats and the remedy God gave in this Age of Grace.
- 3. 'God is the foundation of a family. All the decision are to be divinely controlled' Discuss.
- 4. What is Church? Explain its Origin and its Growth?
- 5. Explain how the traditional Christian Community went through the reformation and was led to the truths of the Scripture?
- 6. (a) How to Manage money in a matured manner
 - (b) "Nature is the Gift of God" Explain
 - (c) Minority Rights and Duties
 - (d) Satan Worship and Atheism